
Tlie CollegiafeiMJ. L̂ ARm̂ R'̂ ARr
rJLLEGE  

T LS OC^NORTHCAROLINA
PUBLISHED W EEKLY

A T L A N T I C  C H R IS T IA N  COLLEGE, DECEMBER 2 0 ,  1 9 6 3 N U M B E R  lE N

121

MISS MERRY CHRISTMAS — Shown above is Miss Annette Banks, 
who reigned as ACC’s Miss Merry Christmas in the parade on 
November 30.

Exec Board D isc u sse s  
Budget, Library H ours

Cafeteria^ College Bowl, 
WACR, Topics Of Board

Fike Senior 
Views ACC

“A day spent visiting Atlantic 
Christian College can be very 
TTorthwhile for seniors wishing to 
attend small colleges,” said Susan 
Libby, Fike senior. Many seniors 
Biis year, in order to further their 
education, are investigating various 
colleges.

On Oct. 29 Susan attended three 
freshman classes: Spanish, English, 
and Western Civilization. On Mon­
day, Wednesday, and Friday class­
e s  last 50 minutes. On Tuesdays 
and Thursdays the classes are ex­
tended to 1 hour and 15 minutes 
to prevent having classes on Sat- 
irday.

When asked how classes were 
eonducted, Susan replied, “T h e  
Spanish class was conducted like 
the classes Mrs. Patterson and Mrs. 
Dunn teach here a t Fike. English 
was divided into class participation 
and a lecture by the teacher. West­
ern Civilization was a lecture, which 
is typical of many college class­
es.”

Social life on the campus revolves 
around the many fraternities and 
sororities that have various activi­
ties. These activities include beach 
parties, brother - sister banquets, 
cook-outs, breakfast and diimer par­
ties, and dances.

Other extra - curricular activities 
Hiclude working on the Pine Knot, 
the college annual, and the Colle­
giate, the newspaper. Band, Stage 
and Script (Drama), are two more 
activities.

See SENIOR Page 4

Development Fund 
Approaching Goal

Atlantic Christian College’s Devel­
opment Program has exceeded the 
<700,000 mark in its current cam­
paign for a minimum goal of $750,- 
•00, according to Thomas J. Hack- 
Bey Jr., of Wilson, general cam­
paign chairman.

According to Hackney, some 1,361 
individuals, foundations and cor­
porations have made pledges and 
donations thus far amounting to 
$704,410.33. Campaign statistics in­
dicate that the largest single source 
of contributions has been the Wil­
son County area which total some 
$497,795. Gifts amounting to $146,- 
590 have come from the ACC Board 
of Trustees. Alumni of the college 
have given $93,280, while contribu­
tions from students now attending 
the college amount to $10,553.

31 ACC Seniors 
Receive Degrees
Jan. 18, 1964 vidll be the date 

that 31 students will graduate from 
Atlantic Christian College. Their 

diplomas will be given to them in 

May. Those graduating with de­

grees in Health & Physical Educa­
tion will be: David C. Adkins, Hen­
ry G. Bright. Elementary Educa­
tion; IMary Josephine Buffaloe, Bar­
bara Jean Capps, Josephine Bun­
dy, Helen Mae Davis, Leola Earp, 
Patricia Ann Home, Louise Forrest 
Stokes, Joyce Bryan Warren, Sidney 
Jean Wilson Wilson, Elinor Work­
man. Mathematics: Robert Lee Cor­
bett, Henry Allen Laxton, Gaines 
L, Whicker. Business Administra­
tion: John Robert Daniels, James 
E. Floors, Dewey Wayne Hanna, 
Roger Neil Langston, Charlie James 
Spell. History: Lester Gold Brant­
ley, Ralph H. Gurganus, Mary 
Elizabeth Johnston. Relighion & 
Philosophy; Max Roland Gessner, 
Richard Jam es McIntosh, Robert 
Eugene White. Accounting: William 
R. Gupton. English: JoAnn Her­
ring. Business EJducation: Patricia 
M. Neal, Glenda Faye Parker, Anne 
Mozingo Waters.

The Executive Board held its reg­

ular meeting Monday night Dec. 2, 
1963, in the Classroom Building. 
Several topics were discussed at 
length, among them the Library, 
Collegiate, College Bowl, and others.

Janice Lamm, Atlantic Christian 
College’s Bowl Co-ordinator, report­
ed to the board that a delegation 
was to go to St. Andrews College 
Tuesday night, Dec. 3, 1963 to take 
part in the first match of the con­
test. Tliose going were Mortimer 
Leete, Dwight Wagner, Tod John­
ston, and Steve Love. She also 
stated that the match at St. An- 
srews was to be only half of the 
contest and that a return match 
would be held on the ACC Campus 
Tuesday night, Dec. 10, 1963. The 
matches are to be played in the 
same manner as the General Elec­
tric College Bowl on television.

Miss Eloise Reel reported to the 
board the results of the recent li­
brary survey which was taken on 
campus. The report showed that a 
majority of the student body ex­
pressed a desire to have the li­
brary hours changed to fit their 
needs. The report also showed that 
students were interested in having 
the library remain open on Satur­
day afternoons, Sunday afternoons, 
and remain open until 10:00 on 
week nights. Miss Reel stated that 
letters were being sent to other 
schools in the state requesting in­
formation on their library hours and 
that also a Student - Library Com­
mittee is being discussed so as to 
give students a chance to help se-

Trial Extension 
To Start In Jan,

Beginning Thursday, Jan. 2, the 
library will remain open until 10:00 
p. m. Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday nights and untU 4:00 
p. m. on Saturday afternoons.

The experiment will continue 
through the month of February with 
careful records being kept of library 
use during the extra hours. At the 
end of the experiment the library 
committee will meet to decide 
whether or not there should be a 
permanent revision of the library 

schedule.

lect new books and determine solu­

tions for student problems concern­
ing the library.

Mr. Mortimer U. Leete, Editor of 
the Collegiate, reported to the 
board on the recent m atter con­
cerning the overdrawn portion of 
the 1962-63 Collegiate budget. Mr. 
Leete assured the board that the 
amount could be taken out of this 
year’s Collegiate funds and still not 
hurt the paper. He stated that the 
money owed the Collegiate from 
last year was to be paid in the
near future and this would replenish 
funds removed. The board voted to 
withdraw the overdrawn amount
from this year’s budget.

Lloyd Owens, president of the
Freshman Class, moved to have 
the board look into the possibility 
of having the fir tree behind the
Gym decorated for Christmas. The 
motion was passed and President 
Maurice Belanger said he would
contact the proper persons about 
the matter.

Dean Robert Bennett reported to 
the board the findings of the Ad­
ministrative Council concerning the 
motion passed by the board at 
their previous meeting. The motion 
concerned getting yield signs for
Gold Street in front of the Music 
building and Hackney Hall. Mr. Ben­
nett stated that the m a t t e r  
was out of the board’s province 
and should be an administrative 
question. Much discussion followed 
pertaining to the decision of the
council. Shelia Scott moved to sug­
gest to the Administration that an 
investigation be carried out on the 
traffic situation around the campus. 
Gina Allen moved to amend the 
motion by including a student group 
in the investigation. The motion 
as amended was passed.

A ttention
TTie North Carolina State Student 

Legislature will convene on Thurs­
day, Feb. 27 and remain in ses­
sion through Friday, Feb. 28. The 
session will be held in the old Capi­
tol building in Raleigh. Anyone in­
terested in attending as a delegate 
or as an observer should notify Mr. 
Maurice Belanger as soon as possi­
ble.

The Executive Board of the Co­
operative Association held its regu­
lar meeting Monday night, Oct. 
16 in the Classroom Building. Sev­
eral items were discussed.

Janice Lamm, College Bowl co­
ordinator, reported the results of 
the matches between St. Andrews 
and Atlantic Christian. In the two 
matches played, St. Andrews won 
by a considerable margin. Miss 
Lamm stated that she was going 
to recommend to the North State 
Student Government Association, 
who sponsored the contests, that the 
first round matches be termed 
practice rounds because of the con­
fusion in rules. If the NSSGA ac­
cepts the recommendations new 
contests will be held.

Lloyd Owens, Freshmen class 
president, reported that $50.85 had 
been spent to purchase lights for 
the campus Christmas tree and the 
Nativity scene. Mr. Owens also 
moved to write a letter of thanks 
to Mr. Moore, campus maintenance 
head, for his help and co-operation 
in decorating the tree. President 
Belanger read a letter received

ACC Miss  
E n th r o n e d

A pretty Atlantic Christian Col­
lege sophomore. Miss Annette Banks 

of Goldsboro was named as “Miss 
Merry Christmas” and reigned over

the Wilson Christmas Parade held on 
Nov. 30.

An education major. Miss Banks 
is daughter of Mr. and Mrs. A. E. 
Banks, 1402 Peachtree Street, Golds­
boro, N. C.

Serving in the Christmas queen’s 
inner court and appearing on her 
float during the yuletide activities 
were five other young beauties from 
ACC, all freshmen. Appearing in 
the court were Miss Peggy Medlin, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Elmo A. 
Medlin, Route 4, Louisburg; Miss 
Sally Cox, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Floyd Cox Jr., of Washington, 
N. C.; Miss Jo Ann Hardison, 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. W. C. 
Hardison, 1008 Briggs St, Wilson; 
Miss Laura Rowe, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. C. D. Rowe, Box 74, Ben- 
venue Rd., Rocky Mount; and Miss 
Vicky Joyner, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. E. D. Joyner, 1002 Chester 
St., Durham.

Serving in the queen’s outer court 
were Louise Barnes, representing 
Lucama High School; Jackie Eason, 
South Edgecombe High School; 
Marie Slaughter, Kenly High School; 
Connie Owens, Bailey High School; 
Betsy Finch, Spring Hope H i g h  
School; Gloria Jean Matthis, Lee 
Woodard School; Barbara Bissette, 
Rock Ridge High School; Ruffles 
Collins, Fike Senior High School; 
Jeanette Pittman, Saratoga Central 
School; Patsy Wmstead, Elm City 
High School; Brenda Elmore, Nash­
ville High School; and Diane 
Hamm, Greene County Central 
School.

Committee Makes 
Cafeteria Study

In view of persistent complaints 
by students over the cafeteria sit­
uation, a committee composed of 
students, faculty, and administration 
was appointed by President Wen­
ger to make a study of the food 
service of the college. Members of 
the committee were: Mr. William 
PaulseU (chairman), Mrs. Ruby 
Shackleford, Mr. Milton Adams, 
Dean Bennett, Mrs. Irene Gray, 
Miss Eloise Reel, Mr. Maurice Bel­
anger, and Mr. Sammy Jones. The 

See STUDY Page 4

from Mr. Warden Allen praising 

the Executive Board for their ef­

forts to make the campus more 
festive. Dean Robert Bennet con> 

mented that he had heard numer­

ous comments of approval concern­

ing the campus Christmas tree.
Miss Eloise Reel reported to the 

Board the findings of her worit 

with the Library Survey. She stated 

that starting in Jan. the Library 
would remain open until 10 on week 
nights and until 4 on Saturday af­
ternoon.

Jerry  Ashworth reported to the 
Board on m atters concerning WACR, 
He stated that the station is in the 
process of being dissolved and the 
equipment will be sold.

Dean Robert Bennett moved to 
have the proper authorities review 
the Poster Regulations which are 
now complex and partly uncalled 
for. Oden Latham, Shelia Scott, Stu­
art Lee, and Linda Griffin will be 
members of the committee. The 
committee will report back to the 
Board their findings. The motion 
was passed.

Stuart Lee moved to suggest to 
Mr. Adams to have students pur­
chasing meal tickets show proper 
identification. Mr. Lee commented 
that there has been some problems 
arising from students signing for 
meal tickets that are not theirs. 
The motion was passed.

Christmas Vespers 
Held In Chapel

At 4 p. m. on Sunday, Dec. 15th, 
in Howard Chapel the A C Col­
lege Chorus, Brass Ensemble and 
(Camber Orchestra presented the 
Vivaldi “Gloria” at the Annual 
Christmas Vespers Service. T h i s  
service was sponsored jointly by 
the Campus Christian Association, 
the Cooperative Association, and the 
Music Department. In addition to 
the “Gloria” the chorus and brass 
ensemble performed a number of 
Christmas carols.

Soloists in the carols and in the 
“Gloria” were Jane Reynolds of 
Clinton, N. C., Maloye Latham of 
Wendell, N. C., Marcia Kallfelz of 
Wilmington, N. C., Janice LaCelle 
of Selma, N. C., Gina Allen of 
Farmville, N. C., Helen Tugwell of 
Wilson, N. C., and Paul Wilson 
of Hillsboro, N. C.

Students Helped 
Drive For Needy

Over 150 students participated in 
the drive to collect Christmas gifts 
for needy children sponsored by the 
Women’s Dorm Association. On Dec. 
2, the gifts were turned over to 
the Wilson County Welfare Dept., 
which distributed them to Wilson 
County children in various N. C. 
orphanages. ACC students Judy Lee 
and Mary Jo Buffaloe headed the 
drive.

Canterbury Club 
Discusses Church

The Canterbury Club met on Nov. 
5, 1963. A short worship service was 
followed by a dinner in Anderson 
Hall. Following the dinner a busi­
ness meeting was conducted and the 
club decided to fix a Christmas 
basket for a rest home in Wilson, 
After the business meeting, Mr. 
Gray spoke to the club about the 
beginning of the church. The dis­
cussion was very hiteresting and 
will be continued at the next meet­
ing on December 19. All interested 
persons are urged to attend. Rides 
will leave from the Science Build­
ing at 5:45 p. m.


